
 The Scorekeeper 

 Each Majors, AAA and AA team is required to have a designed Scorekeeper, to keep 
 score and, in Majors and AAA, track pitch counts when the team is the  visiting  team  . 
 This is an important volunteer role for the Manager to fill. 

 An official scorekeeper must be designated by the  visiting  team, who shall keep score in 
 GameChanger  . No score is kept in tee ball or coach  pitch. In Majors and AAA, the 
 official scorekeeper shall record pitch counts (in GameChanger) as in compliance with 
 Regulation VI(e). For majors games at Ford Field the official scorekeeper shall also 
 manage (or appoint someone to manage under their supervision) the electronic 
 scoreboard. The official scorekeeper has the final word on pitch counts and both teams 
 must abide by the count displayed on the scoreboard/written record. 

 A copy of the lineup sheet should be exchanged by the manager of each team and 
 provided to the scorekeeper before each game. In AAA and AA, the lineup sheet should 
 show how defensive positions for the entire game, and the scorekeeper should review 
 to confirm all positional requirements are met. Any issues should be addressed 
 immediately if possible. Any disagreements that cannot be resolved between the 
 managers and umpire(s) at the field should be referred to the Division Commissioner 
 who may involve the Disciplinary/Protest Committee. 

 Note:  Recording Scores & Pitch Counts:  Each team is  responsible for entering 
 scores and pitch counts the same day as the game occurs to the Alpine LL website. 
 Pitch count information is critical to maintaining the health of players arms and 
 monitoring manager/coach compliance with the applicable pitch count restrictions.  Day 
 of game entry is an essential aspect of this process.  It is essential that managers make 
 sure this information is reported in a timely manner. 


